HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 8, 2021 – 6:00 P.M.

 HALIFAX ELEMENTARY SCHOOL CONFERENCE ROOM 
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. with Selectmen, Gordon C. Andrews and Ashley A. DiSesa present.   Troy E. Garron arrived a short time after the meeting started.  
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Review of Articles & Motions
At Town Counsel suggestion the motions will not be read, and they will just be on the screens.  Seelig stated that the Zoning By-Law Article  (#8) and the Lift Article (#13) will take some time so it can be said “as printed in the warrant”.

The Articles that are being passed over will be done first.  
The following Articles will be presented by those noted below: 

#2 - DiSesa

#9 - Water Department

#10 - Andrews

#11 - DiSesa

#12 - Andrews

#13 - Garron

#14 - DiSesa

#15 - Andrews

#16 - DiSesa

#17 - Resident

#18 - passing over

#19 -  DiSesa 
Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to pass over Articles 1, 8 and 18.  
Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board unanimously voted to recommend Articles 2, 9, 12 and 14.
Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to recommend Articles 10, 11, 13, 15, 16 and 17.   
Article 17

To see if the Town will vote to remove the buffer restriction that requires a marijuana dispensary to be located at least 500 feet from an alcohol pouring license.  
Andrews did not know where the 500 feet came from and did not know where the petitioner was going with it as it would expand it.  Seelig stated he stole it from another community as he did not want to reinvent the wheel.  Garron said to put it on the Town Meeting floor and see what happens, but he is not for it at this time. DiSesa voiced the fact we need businesses here in town to support fire, police, school etc. so removing the buffer restriction opens up the places a dispensary could open.   Andrews stated that there were 196 signatures, so it is warranted.  
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Moved by Andrews and seconded by DiSesa the Board voted as follow to recommend Article 17: 
	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	No

	Ashley A. DiSesa
	-
	Yes


Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to recommend Article 19.  
Chief Viveiros asked to meet with Board because he thought he was going to lose his Administrative Assistant.  She gave her notice 3 weeks ago but would work until we found someone.  She has decided to come back, and he welcomed her back.  His intention was to start the new person at a higher rate.

He is requesting to increase her hours to 40 and use ARPA money for the next two years as Kendra has worked hard and there has been additional work due to COVID.  This would be an  increase of $4,700.

Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board unanimously voted to fund the additional 4 hours a week with ARPA money to help with COVID-related issues.
Andrews left at 7:03 p.m.
Public Records Access Officer

Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted that Susan Lawless be in charge of public records requests from Robert Piccirilli.
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to continue their meeting to the Gym to attend the Special Town Meetings at 7:08 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Jonathan Selig
Clerk

/pjm

